
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

September 13th, 2022
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the September 13th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, McMillen, and Curry present. Absent was Stone. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Ms. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made by Ms. Bush with a second by Mr. Nowlan to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During public comment, Ms. Bush congratulated the Stark County Junior High Lady Rebel softball team on their regional championship victory.
Motion made by Ms. Bush to approve the minutes from the August 9th, 2022, board meeting and seconded by Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes would like to proceed with the bidding of architectural and building plans for two potential buildings. 
3) Health Board-Flu season is coming and once again the Health Department will be hosting flu shot clinics.
4) Judicial-Mr. Howes would like to see the County adopt a resolution in opposition to the new no cash bail from the new Illinois Safe-T Act that will go into effect January 1st, 2023.
5) Building/Grounds-Two trees will need to be removed to make way for the new E911 facility.
6) Road/Bridge-In the absence of the County Engineer, board member Nowlan gave the highway report. Sign maintenance and road inspections were done last month. The west side of the annex was graded to create additional parking. A strike in the labor union for oiling is causing a delay in oiling and chipping roads. Supplies have arrived for the construction of the new Dollar General building. The grading on Duncan Road and Highway 24 was completed and they assisted the Village of Bradford with repairs to N. Peoria St. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion a motion was made by Ms. Bush with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-None. 
Highway Report
See Committee report.
Finance Report

There were no issues reported by the Treasurer. The county has still not received the second ARPA disbursement.
Sheriff's Report

There will be a tech meeting of the joint ETSB board tomorrow. The tentative plan is to break ground in late October for the new facility.
Budget Presentations
Tentative budgets for the Probation, Sheriff, and County Clerk & Recorder departments were presented.
New Business-None
Old Business
1) The intergovernmental agreement with Henry County for OEM services is up for renewal. Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple was in attendance to answer any questions the board might have. A resolution was presented to approve the agreement. After discussion, Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.   
At 7:23 pm Ms. Bush made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis, County Clerk
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